
 

 

 

President’s Message Carla Stanley (428-1517, searosas53@hotmail.com)  

 

It has been a long hot summer! June saw a great turnout for our installation luncheon. Our interest 

groups have been meeting, the gardens have gotten attention and we enjoyed visiting with friends at all 

of our activities. We had a good turn-out in July for the Master Plan on Aging Forum. Based on that 

discussion we will be starting a “Share & Care” interest group. Look inside for more information. 
 

POSSIBILITIES DAY is Thursday, September 12 starting at 9 am in the CSUB Student Union 

multi-purpose room. An information flyer is attached at the end of this Bulletin. Bring a friend and talk 

to all the people who make things happen in this club. Get involved, make new friends, learn new 

things! Parking Lot M has been reserved for this event.  (You can park there without a pass for this 

event only.)  
     

It is time to renew your membership if you haven’t done so. The 2-page form starts on page 5. 
  

Looking ahead, mark your calendars for our HOLIDAY LUNCHEON at the Stockdale Country Club 

on Thursday, Dececember 12. More info to come.  
 

The next board meeting is Thursday, September 5 at 1:30 pm at the CSUB University Advancement 

Conference Room. Anyone is welcome to attend, but we have limited space. Any non-board member 

needs to contact me ahead of time. 
 

Possibilities Day -  Thursday, September 12 at 9 am at the CSUB Student Union 
 

We will meet at the CSUB Student Union's Multipurpose Room to welcome you 

all to Possibilities Day. Shown to the right is our guest speaker Heath Niemeyer, 

the interim VP for University Advancement at CSUB.  He oversees alumni 

engagement, events, fundraising and communication for the university.  Heath has 

a Master of Public Administration from California State University, Bakersfield 

and a Bachelor of Arts in Anthropology from California State University, 

Fullerton.  
 

Food Pantry:  Let's start off the 2024-2025 CSUB 60+ Club year with helping 

restock the food pantry for the coming semester.    According to the staff at the pantry the following 3 

areas need replenishing: 
 

1.  Hygiene products (shampoo, body wash, deodorant, toothpaste, etc.) 

2. Instant meals (think microwave meals, soups, beans, etc.) 

3. Baby products (diapers, snacks, food, formula, etc.) 
 

 

Editor’s Note Karen Polyniak  (246-8763, kpoly@earthlink.net ) 
 

The next issue will be for October and that deadline is Sunday, September 15. Please note that all 

deadlines are on the 15th of the month prior to the next Bulletin.  
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Splinters from the Board Carla Stanley (428-1517, searosas53@hotmail.com) 
 

This feature is for keeping the general membership informed on what the board is discussing so you 

can have an understanding of the activities behind the scenes from the last board meeting: 
 

• VP (Programs): Programs for the General meetings have been arranged through February. 

• The Biennial Report is almost complete. [Look for it in your email.] 

• The Bylaws and Policies & Procedures have been revised. Per the rules the membership will be 

emailed the changes so they will have a chance to comment. 

• Fundraising ideas were discussed. Director-at-large Jane Decker is looking into possible 

suggestions 
 

Elder College Carol Black-Calderwood (747-9563, cblack0000@aol.com) 
 

Elder College 2024 is planning a two-day April 2025 classroom/field trip event. We are still looking 

into our options. Stay tuned!  

 

60+ Club Scholarship Donation 

We have been awarding a $1500 scholarship to a CSUB nursing student or one pursuing a career in 

Education every year since 2019. Please help us continue this activity by donating to our scholarship 

fund. If 60 people gave $25 each, this year’s scholarship will be your personal gift to help a deserving 

student through their last year of classes. 

        Mail to: 

Please make your check out to  University Advancement 

“CSUB FOUNDATION” CSU Bakersfield 

Write “60+ Club Scholarship” 9001 Stockdale Hwy 

in the memo section of your check. Mail Stop 19AW 

 Bakersfield, CA 93311-1022 

 

Action Network  Sheila Ross  (444-6839, sheiro6@aol.com) 
 

We thank Judy Harris and Jane Decker for assuming the coordinator duties for Fine Arts Music and 

Fine Arts Theatre. We thank Peggy Bryson, Donna Bartlett and Billie Swanson for the many years they 

obtained volunteers at these CSUB events 
 

Fine Arts Theater Judy Harris (331-2229, ibejudyh@sbcglobal.net ) 
 

According to the CSUB Theatre website (www.csub.edu/theatre) the next performance will be Country 

House by Stanislaw Ignacy Witkiewicz at the Doré Theatre. Description “What happens when an 

adulterous ghost and jealous husband come face-to-face? Find out in this avant-garde play by Polish 

artist Stanisław Witkiewicz. First produced in 1923, this drama challenged the rules of psychological 

realism audiences expected to be followed. What we get is a unique world where comedy mixes with 

murder and the line between life and death is not so clear.” 
 

Thursday, Friday, Saturday October 17, 18, 19 at 7:30 pm 

Sunday October 20 at 2 pm  
 

Cost: $12 General Admission, $10 Seniors (60+)/CSUB Faculty & Staff, $7 Students 
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Fine Arts Music Jane Decker (477-4149, janedecker@att.net) 
 

No music events have been scheduled at the time of publication. You can always view the CSUB 

Music website for updated information (www.csub.edu/music). 
 

Walter Stiern Memorial Rose Garden    Carla Stanley  (428-1517, searosas53@hotmail.com) 
 

With the cooler mornings, we will meet a little later. Our next time out in the rose garden will be 

Saturday, September 14 at 8:30 am. I just received word that 8 sprinklers were fixed and they are set 

to come on at 8 am when there is better water pressure. Better watering and cooler temperatures will 

hopefully give us some fall blooms. Bring your pruning shears, gloves, and a bucket to drop everything 

into. There will always be weeds to pull, so help is always appreciated with that. Contact me if you 

have any questions. 
 

Well Sample Repository Kim Jones  (619-985-5127, kimithjones@gmail.com) 
 

We are continuing to repackage samples at the Well Repository. Since there is limited space, no 

additional volunteers are needed. 
 

Interest Groups  Sheila Ross  (444-6839, sheiro6@aol.com) 
 

 

Conversations with the Professor Ted Murphy (325-0307, tmurphy@bak.rr.com) 
 

We will resume our Conversations in October. We usually meet the 4th Monday of the month, but that 

can change based upon Holidays and speaker schedule. We look forward to the upcoming year. We 

meet at the Dezember Leadership Center Room 402D, located east of the tennis courts by the CSUB 

President’s office. 
 

Crafty Paper Arts Karen Polyniak (246-8763, kpoly@earthlink.net ) 
 

We had some fun times last year at the libraries, however, both the Southwest and Wilson locations are 

closed for renovation. We have met on the 2nd Tuesday of the month and I am hoping to re-start in 

October. Come to Possibilities Day to find out and see what you can create.  
 

Dinner Club Linda Cohen (599-0799, linmar@bak.rr.com ) 
 

Dinner Club will meet on Tuesday, September 17, at 5:30 pm at Mama Tosca's in The Marketplace, 

9000 Ming Avenue. (Note that the restaurant opens at 5:30 pm.)  Please make your reservations by 

Monday September 16. 
 

Fiber Arts  Judy Lawhead  (364-3525, Judy.Lawhead@sbcglobal.net ) 
 

We meet weekly Wednesday morning at 10 am at Panera Bread at 4108 California Ave.  We work on 

individual projects and items for donation. While we do a lot of knitting and crocheting we also 

welcome members who like to loom, cross stitch, needlepoint, embroider and do tatting. We have 

teachers and supplies for those who would like to learn to knit and crochet. And we would welcome 

anyone that would like to just have a cup of coffee and visit. 
 

Fun & Games Carole & Bob Guillory (665-2148, bcguillory@sbcglobal.net ) 
 

Wednesday, September 4 will be our next Fun and Game Day. We will meet at the Round Table 

Pizza in the small party room.  The address is 4200 Gosford Road.  Our no-host lunch will be at noon 

with the fun and games beginning at 1 pm.  Don't forget we are always interested in learning new 

games so, bring your favorite one or join in on our Mexican Train, Mah Jongg and Phase 10 games.   

http://www.csub.edu/60plus
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Lunch Bunch  Nancy Hine (619-7539, smilenhine@hotmail.com) 
 

On Wednesday, September 11, Lunch Bunch will enjoy a distinct change of menu at Heart of India 

Bar & Grill, 5123 Ming Ave & New Stine Rd, southeast corner, in Colonial Plaza with Today Cleaners 

on the corner.  There's with lots of parking.  We will be in their back room for groups at 11 am.  If you 

would like to join us, please get your reservation to Nancy Hine by Tuesday, September 10.   
 

Readers Group  Kathy Wagner (805-8767, Jonwag49@earthlink.net) 
 

The Readers’ Group will meet Wednesday, September 18 at 2 pm at 13107 Monarch Palm Ave., 

Bakersfield to discuss the summer read The Armor of Light by Ken Follett.  The phone number is  

661-805-8767.  For further information, please call Kathy at this phone number.  We will also decide 

on the books to be read for the next few months. 

 

Share & Care  Jane Decker (477-4149, janedecker@att.net) 

 David Hess (663-0198, dmhess88@yahoo.com) 
 

Some of us have had certain issues about getting older or have had more difficulties at home and have 

solved these problems with a helpful person or organization. We want to share that information to help 

other members with these same concerns. This is the purpose of this new Interest Group. Some or our 

60+ members are also working with the Commission on Aging and we are learning about services 

available to seniors that can help. We look forward to seeing and talking to you starting in October 

when we solidify our meeting space and time. 
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Fred & Beverly Dukes Memorial Concert Series (https://fccbakersfield-ucc.org/dukes-concert).  

The Dukes were members of the 60+ Club and had endowed these concerts. 

First Congregational Church/UCC on Sundays at 4 pm.  Location is in the sanctuary of the church at 

5 Real Rd. (at the corner of Stockdale Hwy. and Real Rd). 
 

     Banshee in the Kitchen - Celtic Music - Date: September 29 
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President’s Message Carla Stanley (428-1517, searosas53@hotmail.com)  
 

Thank you all who came and supported us at Possibilities Day. We had a great speech by Heath 

Niemeyer, Interim Vice President of University Advancement and learned what University 

Advancement and the Foundation does. Special guests from Honor Flight came to collect the 39 

patriotic blankets our Fiber Arts Interest Group made for the October Flight. Interest and Action Group 

Coordinators spoke and the board members worked as a team to make everything flow smoothly. There 

were new faces that I hope will join us in our many activities. I find it helpful to calendar events I want 

to attend as soon as I get the bulletin, so I don't forget. 
 

If you haven't already renewed your membership, please do so, and stay a member of the CSUB 60+ 

Club family. The membership form was included in last month's Bulletin and is also downloadable at 

the CSUB webpage www.csub.edu/60plus/_files/Membership_Form24-25.pdf.  If you haven't received 

your parking pass, call the University Advancement office (661-654-3211) and ask to have it mailed to 

you. We were hoping to give the parking passes out at Possibilities Day to save money on postage, but 

we can get it to you so you will have it for our October meeting. Continue reading for more 

information about our speaker. 
 

The next board meeting is Thursday, October 3 at 1:30 pm at the CSUB University Advancement 

Conference Room. Anyone is welcome to attend, but we have limited space. Any non-board member 

needs to contact me ahead of time. 
 

 Communications Committee 

Vice Presidents (Programs) Carole Guillory  (665-2148, bcguillory@sbcglobal.net) 

Assistant to VP (Programs) Jane Cuellar  (388-7154, jacuellar58@gmail.com) 
 

General Meeting - Thursday, October 10 at 2 pm  in the Stockdale Room which 

is located at the Runner Café.  Parking will be in Lots M and K1. Don't forget to 

place your parking permit on your dashboard.  
 

Our speaker will be Holly Peacock-Hickey, a Victim Specialist with the Federal 

Bureau of Investigation.  She will be sharing with us topics on senior awareness 

dealing with scams and personal safety.  This should be an interesting talk that will 

benefit all members. She has an undergraduate degree in Criminology and a 

graduate degree in Marriage, Family Therapy.  She is one of 3 Victim Specialists in the Sacramento 

Division and works out of the Fresno and Bakersfield Resident Agencies.  She provides federally 

mandated services to victims in federal investigations which include such crimes as financial fraud, 

bank robbery, child kidnapping, child exploitation, and human trafficking.  She works closely with 

Special Agents in furthering the cause of justice and upholding the rights of victims according to the 

Attorney General Guidelines for Victim and Witness Assistance.   

           continued next page 
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Pantry Needs:  The pantry thanked us for all the food and products brought to Possibilities Day.  This 

month let's see if we can provide more items to stock the pantry.  They always like ready-to-eat items, 

but everything is appreciated.  Remember, they can use any fruit off your trees or veggies from your 

garden. 

 

 

Editor’s Note Karen Polyniak  (246-8763, kpoly@earthlink.net ) 
 

The next issue will be for October and that deadline is Tuesday, October 15. Please note that all 

deadlines are on the 15th of the month prior to the next Bulletin.  
 

 

 

Welcome Committee 

Vice President (Membership) Lois Hess (663-0198, dmhess88@lightspeed.net)) 
 

We have 96 members as of September 23 including 2 lifetime members!  For those that have not yet 

renewed, this will be the last newsletter that you will receive if you are not a member of the 60+ Club.  

Please fill out the membership form either from the 60+ Club website or the September Bulletin and 

send with your check!  We have many exciting things happening this year and know that you will want 

to be part of some or all! 
 

 

Splinters from the Board Carla Stanley (428-1517, searosas53@hotmail.com) 
 

• Treasurer: At the budget meeting in August, it was decided to try to do most of our communications 

online to save on postage and printing costs. We have managed for 38 years to finance our club on 

just membership fees, but membership is still recovering from the pandemic shutdown. We are 

looking into doing different kinds of fundraisers. 

 

• Action/Interest Groups: New group chairs for music and theater. Share & Care will have a table at 

Possibilities Day 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Elder College Carol Black-Calderwood (747-9563, cblack0000@aol.com) 
 

Elder College 2024 is scheduled for Wednesday – Thursday, April 16 – 17, 2025 including a field 

trip to Tejon Ranch. We are still working on details so look for the application form in a future 

Bulletin.  

 

 

 

 

Action Network  Sheila Ross  (444-6839, sheiro6@aol.com) 
 

A CSUB Fundraiser event is Party in the Park. In the past, many 60+ers volunteered and this year, 

there are opportunities to volunteer for a reduced ticket price of $35. Let me know if you are interested. 

It will be held on Friday, October 18 from 6 to 9:30 pm at the Alumni Park.  
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Fine Arts Music Jane Decker (477-4149, janedecker@att.net) 
 

CSUB Music events started in September. I have started a group email list entitled “Music Volunteers" 

and sent to everyone who signed up on Possibilities Day.  If you haven’t received an email from that 

group please check your spam folder or email me at janedecker@att.net. This is how I will be 

communicating with the group.  I did have a few emails returned and some have not responded.  I need 

volunteers for the following event: 

 

University & Chamber Singers Concert - The University and Chamber Singers will be 

performingmusic from around the world and from periods spanning the Renaissance to the21’st 

century.  

Thursday, October 31 at 7:30 pm at the Dore Theater 

Cost: $12 General Admission, $7 Seniors (60+) & Students, CSUB Students with ID: Free 

 

If you volunteer, there is no admission fee so lease let me know if you are interested in volunteering.  

Remember that after you have finished your duties you are welcome to stay for the performance.  

Parking is free and you should arrive 45 minutes before the performance.  

 

There are other CSUB October Music events that you might want to check out. They include: 

 

Jazz Coffeehouse - Join CSUB student musicians and special guests as theyexplore the rich tradition of 

the varied styles of the wholly American genre -The Blues. Music by Coltrane, Shorter, Handy, Silver 

and CSUBdrummer/percussionist Carson Peters. 

Saturday, October 26 at 7:30 pm at Music Building, Room 127 

Cost: $10 General Admission, $5 Seniors (60+) & Students, CSUB Students with ID: Free 

 

Taste of the Arts: Featuring Music, Theatre, & Art! - An evening highlighting the work of CSUB 

Music, Theatre,and Art students. Join us for wine, hors d’oeuvres, a selection of short musicand theatre 

performances, and a display of student artwork. 

Sunday, October 27 at 4:30-6:30 pm at  the Doré Theatre, Visual Arts Building 

Free Admission  

 
 
 

Fine Arts Theater Judy Harris (331-2229, ibejudyh@sbcglobal.net ) 
 

The next performance will be Country House by Stanislaw Ignacy Witkiewicz at the Doré Theatre. Let 

me know if you would like to volunteer. Play Description “What happens when an adulterous ghost 

and jealous husband come face-to-face? Find out in this avant-garde play by Polish artist Stanisław 

Witkiewicz. First produced in 1923, this drama challenged the rules of psychological realism audiences 

expected to be followed. What we get is a unique world where comedy mixes with murder and the line 

between life and death is not so clear.” 

 

Thursday, Friday, Saturday October 17, 18, 19 at 7:30 pm 

Sunday, October 20 at 2 pm  

 

Cost: $12 General Admission, $10 Seniors (60+)/CSUB Faculty & Staff, $7 Students 
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Walter Stiern Memorial Rose Garden    Carla Stanley  (428-1517, searosas53@hotmail.com) 
 

We will be meeting at the rose garden on Saturday, October 12 at 8:30 am to prune and weed. Bring 

your pruning shears and gloves and a bucket to drop the clippings in. Long sleeves are good both for 

the cooler weather and to protect yourself from the thorns. Contact me if you have any questions. 

 

Well Sample Repository Kim Jones  (619-985-5127, kimithjones@gmail.com) 
 

Currently 60+ Club is waiting for an update from the Well Core Repository. The Curator has requested 

student workers for this school year but does not yet have two trained workers. More information will 

be passed along as it becomes available.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

Interest Groups  Sheila Ross  (444-6839, sheiro6@aol.com) 
 

 

Conversations with the Professor Ted Murphy (325-0307, tmurphy@bak.rr.com) 
 

We welcome Dr. Anna Jacobsen, Professor of Biology at CSUB. She 

will speak on Monday, October 28 at 2 pm describing her work of 

restoration of scrubland in Southern California after alteration by fire 

and climate change. Her research was conducted near Lake Piru near 

Castaic. She will especially address animal activity in the area. We 

meet at the Dezember Leadership Center Room 402D, located east of 

the tennis courts by the CSUB President’s office. Be sure to use your 

parking pass that day.  
 

 

Crafty Paper Arts Karen Polyniak (246-8763, kpoly@earthlink.net ) 
 

In the past, we have met on the 2nd Tuesday of the month, however, that date in 

October was taken by Share & Care. So, we will meet on the 1st Tuesday 

which is Tuesday, October 1 at 1 pm. We’ll be folding origami peacocks 

from a rectangular sheet of paper, including dollar bills. We are going to try 

out a new location until the Southwest Library reopens. It will be at the small 

party room at Round Table Pizza, 4200 Gosford Rd. 
 
 

Dinner Club Linda Cohen (599-0799, linmar@bak.rr.com ) 
 

Dinner Club will meet on Tuesday, October 15 at 5:30 pm at Senor Pepe's at 8450 Granite Falls 

Drive (just north of Northwest Promenade). Please let Linda know if you will attend by call, text or 

email before Monday, October 14 to place your reservation. 
 

  

http://www.facebook.com/CSUB60Plus
mailto:searosas53@hotmail.com
mailto:kimithjones@gmail.com
mailto:sheiro6@aol.com
mailto:tmurphy@bak.rr.com
mailto:kpoly@earthlink.net
mailto:linmar@bak.rr.com


 www.csub.edu/60plus     661-654-3211     60plus@csub.edu Page 5 

Fiber Arts  Judy Lawhead  (364-3525, Judy.Lawhead@sbcglobal.net ) 
 

We meet weekly Wednesday morning at 10 am at Panera Bread at 4108 California Ave.  We work on 

individual projects and items for donation. While we do a lot of knitting and crocheting we also 

welcome members who like to loom, cross stitch, needlepoint, embroider and do tatting. We have 

teachers and supplies for those who would like to learn to knit and crochet. And we would welcome 

anyone that would like to just have a cup of coffee and visit. 

 

Fun & Games Carole & Bob Guillory (665-2148, bcguillory@sbcglobal.net ) 
 

The next game day is Wednesday, October 2.  Will will meet in the small party room at Round Table 

Pizza, 4200 Gosford Rd.  The games begin at 1 pm, but most of us come at noon for a no-host lunch. 

We play Mexican Train, Phase 10 and Mah Jongg. We are always interested in learning new games, so 

bring your favorite game to play. 
   

Lunch Bunch  Nancy Hine (619-7539, smilenhine@hotmail.com) 
 

On Wednesday, October 9, Lunch Bunch will enjoy checking out the new Mossman’s at 3300 Buena 

Vista Rd southeast of the intersection of White Lane. Check out their menu at this link:  

www.mossmanscatering.com/coffee-shop-menu. We gather at 11 am and try to order food by  

11:30 am.  If you would like to join us, please get your reservation to Nancy Hine by Tuesday,  

October 8.   
 

Readers Group  Kathy Wagner (805-8767, Jonwag49@earthlink.net) 
 

The Readers’ Group will meet on Wednesday, October 16 at 2 pm. at 6719 Chinook Falls Drive, 

Bakersfield, to discuss The Man Who Died Twice by Richard Osman.  The phone number is 747-9563.  

For further information, please call Kathy at 805-8767. 
 

Share & Care  Jane Decker (477-4149, janedecker@att.net) 

 David Hess (663-0198, dmhess88@yahoo.com) 
 

The Share and Care group was an idea developed after the Commission On Aging presentation asking 

for input for the Area Aging Agency Master Plan.  Some of us realized that we as a group could 

address some of the issues through our members.  The initial meeting will be to develop a plan for what 

our group will look like and what the concerns of our members are.  We will utilize the skills of our 

members and seek others from the community to address these problems. We will be developing a 

format for the group.  Please join us on Tuesday, October 8 at 1 pm.  This first meeting will be held at 

Panera Bread, 4108 California Ave.  Join us even if you won't be a member of the group.  All input is 

wanted. 

 

 

 

 
 

Fred & Beverly Dukes Memorial Concert Series (https://fccbakersfield-ucc.org/dukes-concert).  

The Dukes were members of the 60+ Club and had endowed these concerts. 

First Congregational Church/UCC on Sundays at 4 pm.  Location is in the sanctuary of the church at 

5 Real Rd. (at the corner of Stockdale Hwy. and Real Rd). 
 

     Mariachi Aguilas - Dia de los Muertos Celebration - Date: October 20 
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18 

CSUB Party 

  in the Park 

              6p 

CSUB 

   Theatre  

       7:30p 

19  

CSUB 

  Theatre 

       7:30p 

20 

CSUB 

 Theatre   2p 
 

Duke’s  

    Concert 4p 

21  22 

 

23  

Fiber Arts 10a 

 

24 

 

25  26  

CSUB Jazz  

            7:30p 

27  

CSUB 

Music 4:30p 

28 

Convo w/ 

   Prof   2p 

29 30  

Fiber Arts 10a 

31 Hallowe’en 

CSUB Music 

          7:30p 

  

 

 

60+ Club Scholarship Donation 
 

We have been giving a $1500 scholarship to a CSUB nursing student or one pursuing a career in 

Education every year since 2019. Please help us continue this activity by donating to our scholarship 

fund. This year we are providing an additional incentive. If you donate at least $50 to the scholarship 

fund you can receive a hand-crafted 60+ tote bag or pillow. There are only 6 bags and 2 pillows, so act 

soon. If you have already mailed your check in, contact me, Carla Stanley (text 661-428-1517), and I 

can reserve a bag or pillow for you. I will bring them to the October General meeting to give out. 
 

 Please make your check out to Mail to: 

 “CSUB FOUNDATION”  University Advancement 

 Write “60+ Club Scholarship/bag [or pillow]”  CSU Bakersfield Mail Stop 19AW 

 in the memo section of your check  9001 Stockdale Hwy 

 if you are interested in one of these items.  Bakersfield, CA 93311-1022 
 

For those willing to dig a little deeper into their pockets to donate to the scholarship fund (it is tax 

deductible), we are having a silent auction for a full-sized original design quilt.  For 38 years, the 

CSUB 60+ Club has been working with the university as volunteers 

and has helped in many different capacities. This year a 60+ Club 

member designed and created a double bed sized quilt using the 

classic 60+ Club logo to raise money for the 60+ Club scholarship. 

With over 80 hours of work and almost 10 yards of material this quilt 

is valued at $700. Minimum bid is $250. You can put in a bid at the 

October and November meetings or email me with a bid. The quilt 

will be given to the highest bidder at the holiday luncheon December 

12, once your donation is confirmed.  
 

http://www.facebook.com/CSUB60Plus

